DRAFT MINUTES

Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee

Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, July 7, 2015 at 1:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Sanbornton Library Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH

The meeting was called to order by Chairman pro tem Bob Ward at 1:00 p.m.

Roll Call
Members present: Ian Raymond, Bill Cutillo, Joe Thornton, Ralph Rathjen and Karen Ober 

Members absent: Nina Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Tim Lang, Peter Drouin, Paul Dexter, Doug Rollins, Don Bormes, Brad Crosby, Jody Slack and John Becker

Others present at the meeting: Town Planner Bob Ward and Dennis Delay, Deputy Director/Economist, New Hampshire Center for Public Policy

Sanbornton Town Clerk Marla Davis briefly attended the meeting and swore in those SEDAC members present.  Bob stated that those SEDAC members not present would need to go to the Town Office to be sworn individually by the Town Clerk.

SEDAC Mission Statement

Ralph led off the discussion concerning the development of a mission statement for the SEDAC.  He indicated that he felt that there is a very real need for a SEDAC mission statement which will provide the SEDAC with a clear understanding of its mission and which will aid the SEDAC in focusing on its assigned task.  He then presented a draft for the committee to consider.  He indicated that he felt the mission statement should be developed by the SEDAC but that it should be presented to the Board of Selectmen for adoption.


Karen clarified that the SEDAC is an advisory committee which is advisory to the Planning Board.  After some discussion, the committee decided that the mission statement should be presented to the Planning Board for its consideration and that the Planning Board would ultimately present the mission statement to the Board of Selectmen for final adoption.

Ian supported the need for a SEDAC mission statement to avoid any appearance of the SEDAC being a “rogue committee” going off doing its own thing without authorization and without a statement of its assignment from the Board of Selectmen.  Ian also felt that providing the draft mission statement to the Planning Board first was appropriate in view of the final disposition of the work of the committee being adopted into the Sanbornton Master Plan.


Bill also supported the formal adoption of the SEDAC mission statement by the Board of Selectmen.


The SEDAC then considered Ralph’s draft mission statement and modified the wording to clarify several points in the statement.  Bob will send out a revised draft mission statement to the members of the SEDAC for their review and input.  It will be provided to the Planning Board for consideration at the Planning Board’s 07/16/2015 meeting.
Presentation by Dennis Delay, New Hampshire Center for Public Policy Studies (NHCPPS)

Dennis presented a prepared eight page economic analysis document to the SEDAC.  The presentation covered data on: “Net Migration (1971-2013); “NH Population Per Cent Change by Decade with Projections to 2040 (1950-2040)”; “Change in NH Employment by Job Sector”; “Comparison of Average Wage Paid (2011-2013)”; “Real Estate Number of Sales & Selling Price Chart (1998-2015)”; “Summary of Recent Real Estate Trends”; “Demographic Snapshot of Sanbornton” (with comparison to NH data); “Comparison of Median Age for Sanbornton & State”; “Housing Stock Analysis”; “Total Permanent Population (1960-2040)”; “Population Forecast for Town, County and State (2010-2040)”; “Property Value Analysis (2001-2014)”; “Equalized Property Value (Town to State Comparison / 2001-2014)”; and “Analysis of Municipal/School Appropriations (2001-2014) by budget line item”.  There was a good deal of discussion concerning the economic data during the presentation.

Dennis referred to the NHCPPS report “Tailwinds to Headwinds” and stated that the same economic factors which drove New Hampshire’s economic growth in the 1970-1980 period were now deterrents to New Hampshire’s growth currently and in the near term.


Concerning population in-migration, Dennis pointed out that there was strong net in-migration into New Hampshire during the period 1970 to 2007, but that this trend has slowed very substantially in the last few years.  When questioned by the SEDAC as to the reason, Dennis answered that there is now much less in-migration from Massachusetts and that nationally the combination of the aging US population (less mobility) and the “Great Recession” (less financial means and down real estate market) has caused greatly reduced movement by people from one area into another.

Dennis said that New Hampshire still has an “advantage” but that it is greatly reduced from past years.  He said that the high cost of energy is a major negative factor which has reduced economic growth.  Another contributing factor for certain demographic groups is “lifestyle choices”, especially for “Millenials”, is that New Hampshire is NOT urban, NOT diverse, and has none to minimal public transportation.


Joe and Bill added anecdotes from their own family experiences to substantiate Dennis’ statement concerning “Millenial” lifestyle choices and preferences.


Dennis summarized the major “take-away” trends which are that New Hampshire is no longer the same as the New Hampshire of the 1970/1980’s, meaning that New Hampshire has changed dramatically from what it once was.  He stated that he felt that New Hampshire should “play to its strengths” in order to support economic development.

Ian asked what New Hampshire’s strengths for economic development are.  Dennis responded that NH is in the top 10 per centile in income, education attainment, and foreigner 
in-migration.  Dennis noted however that Sanbornton is substantially older (median age) than the State median age, in fact NH has the third highest median age nationally with Maine having the highest median age in the US.  He further noted that Sanbornton’s public school budget (2007-2014) is not driving higher taxes because the school budgets for that period were basically level funded.  Dennis noted that NH has one of the lowest total tax burdens (total of all forms of taxes) but that the real estate tax burden is very high.  Joe asked about the New Hampshire taxes on businesses and Dennis responded that NH taxes on business are very high as well. 

Dennis made the observation that many New Hampshire towns are having the same conversation on attracting commercial development to benefit their tax base and are experiencing strained municipal budgets and rising real estate taxes.  He further commented that municipalities cannot expect much help from the State of New Hampshire.
Agenda Item #8

The committee decided to carry over the discussion of economic development information (provided by Ian Raymond) to the next SEDAC meeting on July 21.

Adjournment


The SEDAC meeting was adjourned at 3:10 PM.

Respectfullly submitted,

Bob Ward

SEDAC Secretary pro tem 
